It is a medical school policy that all students complete a respirator mask fitting known as the N-95 mask. This is a process that first includes the completion of the medical clearance form (attached) and once cleared the process for mask fitting is done in the department of Environmental Health and Safety on the University campus. This fitting takes about 30-45 minutes. If students are not medically cleared for an N-95 mask, then another form of respiratory protection called a PAPR will need to be used. This would be arranged on an individual basis. 

 

These masks are generally used in the in-patient setting when a patient is on respiratory precautions. Prior to entering a patients room on precautions all staff are required to wear either an N-95 mask or a PAPR to help limit the spread of infectious diseases. Most students are in out-patients settings, however there may be instances, even in your first year, that you will be in a setting to see a patient on precautions. It is for this reason that we are requiring ALL students be fitted ASAP in the first year as well as having all second years be fitted to be ready for third year rotations. If you are currently a second year student and have completed the process with proof of the fitting, no further action is necessary. 

 

KEY POINTS:
 

*SHS is responsible for the medical clearances, so send these forms back ASAP via fax or drop off at student health. Once you are medically cleared, you will receive information on how to schedule the appointment. We will notify you if we have any concerns.

 

*It will be your responsibility to arrange an appointment in Environmental Health and Safety (EHS), so DO NOT leave this until the last minute. There is limited availability to arrange for the fittings. EHS has been great trying to accommodate our students by arranging times when you are not in class.

 

*If you are an MD-PhD student starting your research years next July, you still need to complete this process.

 

*If you have FULL facial hair at the time of the fitting, you will not be cleared for an N-95 respirator, so do not schedule an appointment.

 

*School policy states that you can not start 3rd year rotations until this process is completed, however we now recognize the importance of these precautions in all clinic settings so we are now requiring all students be fitted starting in your first year.

*Students who are not in compliance with this school policy will be contacted by the Student Affairs Office for further action.

